
THE FLASH FIRE of In- 
terest in the Pentagon Pa- 
pers is subsiding. The docu- 
ments have been published 
by Bantam Books, and a 
cynic in our business might 
well argue that ^ issue is 
journalistically dead once it 
has had time to crawl be- 
tween the covers of a book 

■ — even a quickie paper- 
back’s covers. 

There is a feeling, now, 
thait the whole thing was ov- 
erblown, its importance ex- 
aggerated. Polls, as usual, 
show that a great lump of 
the people never cared 
enough to figure outi what 
the Pentagon Papers are. 
Most of the staff in the Pa- 
pers was already known or 
guessed at. The Times prob- 
ably overstated its case 
against Johnson. What won- 
der will fill the next nine 
days? 

This attitude Is under- 
standable, but mistalfen. 
The Papers did give a 
psychic jolt t6 people, at 
least to those with political 
Interests. Yet these are pre- 
cisely the ones who should 
have known (In general) 
what the Papers contained. 
Why did they give even nine 
days of wonder to such peo- 
ple? 

Because the Pentagon 
Papers are just one of a se- 
ries of blows we are going 
to receive. Even the knowl- 
edgeable have fooled them- 

. selves about Vietnam, have 
tried not to know what they 
should have known. 

There is a certain “feel” 
aboqt the way this country 
wages war. If the war is not 
fought “all-out,” if we do not 
advert to It constantly, we 
advert to it hardly at all. 
Korea, by contrast with 
World War II, was a low- 
profile war. But Vietnam 
has been a no-profjle war. 
We thought about it, half- 
heartedly, only when we had 
to; and welcomed any dis- 
traction from it It has no 
glorious songs, myths, sym- 
bols. Its one quiet emblem 
of pride — the Green Beret 
— was discredited, and had 
to be retired from public 
consciqusness. ' 

A belief goes along with 
this “feel” of the kind of 
war it was — a belief more 
based on our feelings than 
on fact We thought the war 
an accident, something we 
stumbled into by a mere 
chain of misfortunes. It was 
a war not willed or decided 
on, something that grew of 
its own accord, then sucked 
us insensibly into it 

That’s what we believed, 
or wanted to beUeve. And 
nothing could be farther 
from the truth. No war was 
so consciously studied, com- 
puterized, scrutinized, con- 
trolled. 

JOHNSON PROBABLY 
did not consciously lie in 
the 1964 campaign — he 
wanted to avoid war, and 
thought he could. Still, his 
rhetoric soothed men into 
thinking an Indochina War 
was out of the question. A 
vote against Goldwater was 
a vote against any such war, 
and would end the matter. 

For a whole year the Insti- 
tute of Policy Studies has 
been conducting a. study of 
the Vietnam decisions. It 
will be published in two vol- 
umes as “The Planjpilng of 
the Vietnam War.” It. uses 
the Pentagon Papers, but 
goes beyond them, inter- 
viewing many principals in 
the decision-making process. 
A portion of the first vol- 
ume appears in the current 
New York Review of Books, 
and should be read very 
carefully. 

The study’s editor, Ralph \ 
Stavlns, shows how Presl- i 
dent Kennedy reacted to the 
bad advice he felt was given 
him On the Bay of Pigs. He 
would center all military de- 
cisions in the White ^ouse. 
He would have his very own / 
White House General (Max- 
well Taylor) and his crack 
corps of White House shock 
troops (the Special Forces, 
to whom Kennedy restored J 
the berets taken from them I 
by Eisenhower. Ike feared I 
mlUtary elites, from his ex- * 
perience with men like 
MacArthur and Patton). Ev- 
erything now would be stud- 
ied thirty, ways by the Presi- 
dent’s own men, with the 
President himself making 
each key decision. 

This was not the uncon- 
scious or accidental war. It 
was the over-conscious, fully 
computerized war, the war 
of professors and experts. A 
new kind of war, with a new 
kind of consciousness, and 
new kinds of resppnslbility. 
This is the haunting mes- 
sage of the Pentagon Pa- 
pers, a message that will be 
reinforced because the Pa- 
pers are incomplete, "niere 
is much more of the story to 
be told, and much difficult 
pondering to be done — 
since the word for one kind 
of responsibility is guilt. 
The computerized war 
“went wrong.” Aiid it may 
hot be enough to say the 
computer went wrong. 


